

**Sherry Sian**

---

**From:** Sherry Sian  
**Sent:** Wednesday, September 10, 2003 9:21 AM  
**To:** 'TerraFirma@theedge.ca'  
**Cc:** Rachel Ann Crapeau; Greg Empson  
**Subject:** RE: Cumulative effects study, Snowfield Information Requests and Pre-hearing material of Shoshoni, Consolidated, North American Resources EAs

Thank you for your e-mail Louie. Please note the following corrections to the schedule below...

1. Three concurrent EA's (Shoshoni, Consolidated, North American Resources) September 12 pre-hearing guide issued, September 23 pre-hearing followed by October 9-10 public hearing.
2. Snowfield: September 12 IR deadline, board approval of IRs for release on Sept. 18 with responses from the Developer due (subject to Review Board decision on conformity)\*
3. Cumulative Effects Report: September 17 CE comment deadline with complete draft document available September 10 from Gartner Lee with maps to follow on September 12, 2003.

\*Until the Review Board has accepted the DAR as being in conformity, the Public Hearing date can not be set. I will send out more detailed schedule information for Snowfield after the Review Board's decision.

In the meantime, I wanted to confirm whether or not you have re-sent the letters you mentioned yesterday on the phone. As per my fax yesterday, they did not arrive. I am unclear as to whether these letters include a formal request for an extension. If so, please re-send them as soon as possible.

Many thanks.

Sherry

---

Sherry Sian, M.E.Des.  
Environmental Assessment Officer  
MVEIRB  
Box 938, 5102 - 50th Avenue  
Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7  
Phone: (867) 766-7063  
Fax: (867) 766-7074  
e-mail: ssian@mveirb.nt.ca

-----Original Message-----

**From:** Terra Firma Consultants [mailto:TerraFirma@theedge.ca]  
**Sent:** Tuesday, September 09, 2003 9:50 PM  
**To:** Sherry Sian  
**Cc:** Rachel Ann Crapeau; Greg, Empson  
**Subject:** Cumulative effects study, Snowfield Information Requests and Pre-hearing material of Shoshoni, Consolidated, North American Resources EAs

Sherry a timing summary. Please correct errors and reply to all please.

**Timing Summary**

1. Three concurrent EA's (Shoshoni, Consolidated, North American Resources) September 12 pre-hearing guide issued, September 23 pre-hearing followed by October 17 public hearing.

2. Snowfield: September 12 IR deadline, (please insert other dates given variance in CE report timing).
3. Cumulative Effects Report: September 17 CE comment deadline with final document available September 12 from MVEIRB.

**General Timing Observations:**

Sherry, I reviewed the draft parts of the cumulative effects report (CE) and like others noted that parts of the report including maps and analysis (Section 4.5 Analysis and associated mapping is unavailable) were missing. This makes any review of the CE work impractical until those parts of the CE are available. In your fax dated September 9, 2003 the Board notes it will have the impact analysis section and maps of the Cumulative Effects (CE) report ready by Friday the 12th of September. This leaves the YKDFN three days to review and comment on the CE report to meet the Board's comment deadline of September 17, 2003. The issue is compounded because the pre-hearing guide is being issued on September 12, 2003 and will require attention and the Review Board also wants IR comments on the Snowfield EA by September 12, 2003. If you are preparing briefing notes I encourage you to discuss the issues internally given constraints identified.

by copy of this email to YKDFN legal counsel, and Ms. Rachel Anne Crapeau, I am informing them about issues identified.

Sincerely,  
Louie Azzolini